

I hope you find I am sufficiently diplomatic. I think I can help Maggie, I think she should not delay. Enclosed are the letters appropriate to what I mailed you when we went to town today. We got our new property, but we have immediate financial problems because Dell has not paid the advance they owe me that I figured on. I'll be able to make other emergency arrangements, but it will take time, so some of the immediate future I'll be gummed up. Your friend Maci seems like a real nice fellow. I wish I did not get boycotted by the south Manhattan papers, like Village Voice and East Side Other. Jerry Agel tried with both, where he has friends. They said they'd save and wait for Mark's book. Nice, principled people. Farber has been declining me. People have asked him. So I phoned before I left NYC and needled his producer a bit. If I can give him three week's notice, he'll have me. That is not now probable. I continue to wonder over the WNEW-TV boycott from those who pose as my friends. I need more enemies. I suspect I'm making the wrong ones very fast.